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From: Suzanne Thompson
To: Energy - Docket Optical System
Subject: “Docket No.2-opt-02 Compass Energy Storage Project “
Date: Monday, June 2, 2025 12:05:07 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello,
I am a resident of Country View Estates, which backs up to the property of the proposed battery storage project.  I
am very concerned that you would even consider putting such a dangerous facility so near a residential
neighborhood.  Because of extreme fire risks and potential toxic gases, these types of battery storage facilities
should only be put in remote non-populated areas.
There are other concerns also.
It will devalue my home.
It will cause my homeowners insurance to increase, if I am able to even get insured because of the proximity of the
battery storage facility.
We live in a high fire risk area where the Santa Ana winds blow through here at extreme velocity.
It will be harmful to the delicate wildlife and ecosystem that exists.
It will ruin the aesthetic existing beauty of the property.
It will put nearby irreplaceable historic buildings at risk.
It would be an easy high value target so close to the freeway for arsonists and terrorists.
The train tracks run right along the property and the hills on the other side making exist strategies impossible.

The liability risk for the people approving this battery facility storage will be very high and should be seriously
considered.
Thank you for your attention in this matter.
Suzanne Thompson
Laguna Niguel

Sent from my iPad
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